

HOWARD LAKE LIONS NEWSLETTER

(Web site: www.thorsonconsulting.com\lions) (E-mail: hllions@hotmail.com) **MARCH 1999**



PRESIDENT MIKE MITCHELL

1ST V.P Duane Hass 2ND V.P Steven Weber 3RD V.P. Kathy Main SECRETARY LaNette Thorson

TREASURER Hazel Oberpriller PAST PRESIDENT Mike Main

GAMBLING Sam Gruenhagen Terry Thorson Tim Oberpriller Dennis Massey

Vern Lemke

DIRECTORS Mardell Lemke Dean Stenberg Kathy Main

PUBLICITY Steven Weber

MEMBERSHIP Charles Engels Joyce Thorson Dan Judd

TAIL TWISTERS Leroy Bren Scott Werner

LION TAMERS Roy Klugow Darlene Klugow

Thanks to all the many H.L. Lions who helped out at the pancake feed on Feb. 14th. This was considered a huge success as we had an excellent turnout of people attending this event. A very special thank you goes out to Lions Mike Main, Terry Thorson, and Vern Lemke for putting in many hours of work in organizing this fundraiser for the Al LePage Scholarship Fund. Also, thanks are in order to Lion Dan Judd for letting us use the banquet room of the Garden Spot for our breakfast.

Also, thanks are in order for the many Lions who helped out with the fish fry and stew feed following the fishing contest on Feb. 13th. A special thank you is in order to Lions Darrell Main and Jack Oberpriller for organizing and putting together this event.

Congratulations to Lion Verdell Stenberg on being the latest recipient of the Melvin Jones Award. Also, congratulations to Lion Dan Oestreich on receiving the Secretary's Award. Lion Dan was our club's secretary from 1989-1994. Congratulations to Lion Charles Engels on receiving a two-member pin and to Lion LeRoy Bren on receiving a one-member pin.

If you are having a H.L. Lions fund-raiser, please notify Lion Steve Weber so it can be put in our monthly newsletter and possibly the H.L. Herald ahead of time.

On Thursday, March 4th(not the 18th), members of the Howard Lake Fire Department will be at our meeting place to do CPR training once again. There will be no meal served that night. However, we will have a business meeting at 6:30 P.M. prior to the CPR class.

There will be a Board of Directors meeting on Thursday, March 18th at 6:30 P.M. A meal will be served that night at 7:00 P.M. followed by a regular business meeting.

On Sunday, March 7th, the Howard Lake Lioness will once again be sponsoring a pancake breakfast to be held at the Howard Lake Legion. The proceeds from this breakfast will go to the After Prom Committee and other various community projects. The serving hours will be from 8:00 A.M. until 12:30 P.M. Any H.L. Lion members willing to help that day will be very much appreciated.

On Saturday, March 20th, our Lions club will have a booth at the Howard Lake Expo which will be held at HLWW High School. At the booth, Lion Darrell Main will be selling bicycle helmets once again.

Also on March 20th, our Lions Club will be holding a bowling outing at the Lake Bowl in Howard Lake. The fun starts at 3:00 P.M. We will have the same format as our golf outing back in August. We will all bowl first (3 games) and then draw for partners after the bowling is done. The cost of the outing will be \$10.00 per person. This covers the cost of bowling, prizes, and door prizes. There will be a sign-up sheet available at both meetings in March for those members interested. It is highly recommended that when signing up at either meeting, you pay for your bowling that night. If you cannot attend either meeting and would like to participate on the 20th, you can contact Lion Steve Weber(543-3567) or Lion Terry Thorson(543-2610) by no later than March 18th.

On Saturday, April 3rd, the Howard Lake Lions will once again be sponsoring an Easter Egg Hunt at Memorial Park. More details about this will forthcoming in the April newsletter. The chairman will be Lion Dan Oestreich.

Happy birthday to the following Howard Lake Lion members who are celebrating birthdays in March: Mike Main(4); Ardis Kelzer(5); Don Oestreich(10); Sam Gruenhagen(16); Denise Oberpriller(17); Melmer Lahr(21); Mark Weber(26); and Dennis Frey(28).

ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:

Most people don't mind criticism as long as it's about someone else.

Overheard: My dog is worried about the economy because Alpo is up to 99 cents a can. That's almost \$7 in dog money.

Also overheard: I was a vegetarian for a while, but I quit because there are side effects. I found myself sitting in my living room starting to lean toward the sunlight.

